
 

 

 
SUMMARY ANNUAL REPORT 

THREATENED SPECIES OR COMMUNITY RECOVERY TEAM 

PROGRAM INFORMATION 

Recovery Team name Note: 
NOT 
FORMAL 
RECOVERY 
TEAM 

South Coast Threatened Invertebrates Group 

Reporting Period 
(Financial/Calendar Year) 

Calendar Year 2008 

Current membership 

Member Representing 

1. Chair Alan Danks DEC - South Coast Region – Regional Leader 
Nature Conservation 

2. Exec Officer Sarah Comer DEC – South Coast Region 

3.  Sarah Barrett DEC – South Coast Region  

4.  Dr Mark Harvey WA Museum 

5.  Rob Susac (for Jay Anderson) WA Speleological Association 

6.  Janet Newell DEC – South Coast Region 

7.  Roger Hearne DEC – Warren Region 

8.  Barbara York Main University of Western Ausralia 

9.  Karlene Bain DEC Frankland District 

10.  Barbara Cook University of Western Ausralia 

11.  Melinda Moir University of Melbourne 

12.  Corey Whisson WA Museum 

13.  Shirley Slack Smith WA Museum 

14.  Polly Mitchell DEC – South Coast Region 

15.  Deon Utber DEC – South Coast Region/ South Coast NRM 



16.  Juliane Waldock WA Museum 

17.  Brad Barton DEC Warren Region 

18.  Volker Framenau WA Museum 

19.  Brad Durant DEC Science Division 

20.  Nicky Marlowe DEC Science Division 

21.  Bill Humphries WA Museum 

Dates meetings were held 30/04/08; 4/08/08 

One to two paragraph 
summary of 
achievements suitable for 
WATSNU 

• Information Brochure developed for South Coast Short Range 
Endemic invertebrates 

• A BCI funded survey of short range endemics in the 
Ravensthorpe Range has been completed and report 
submitted to DEC 

• South Coast Threatened Invertebrate Group are providing 
comment on the draft Wildlife Management Plan for the 
Threatened and Relictual Invertebrates of the Stirling Range 
National Park.  

• An Honouors student has been secured to undertake a study 
of Moggridgea to determine if distribution is explained by 
landscape and microhabitat variables. 

• A nomination has been prepared for Atelomastix ‘tigrinis’ 

• An ABRS application has been submitted by Mark Harvey and 
Michael Rix to undertake taxonomic and genetic work on 
Archaeid spiders in the South West. 

• A survey was conducted for the Critically Endangered 
Rhytidid snail in the eastern Stirlings. Specimens had not 
been found since 1997. Seven individuals were found on this 
survey and voucher specimens collected by the museum. 

• Survey for the Vunerable Austrarchaea mainae using new 
methods developed by the WA Museum resulted in 40 
specimen being collected between William Bay National Park 
and Gull Rock National Park. Previously the species was only 
known from Torndirrup National Park (1983) and the Albany 
Wind Farm (2007). 

 

List of actions undertaken by Recovery Team (from actions in Recovery Plan)  
Note: NO RECOVERY PLAN 

Action 1 –  

 




